CACCRAO 

May 4, 2004
    Lake Tahoe, California
Dinner Meeting

Topic:  Vendor Revenue Sharing Proposals
MINUTES
President Deborah Rio called the meeting to order at 6:15 p.m. and provided the following background:

· The vendors approached the CACCRAO executive board with the revenue sharing proposals

· AACRAO Enrollment Service’s presentation on 5/4/04 differed from the proposal originally presented to the Executive Board in October, 2003

· The Executive Board did not want to make a decision regarding the revenue sharing proposals without input and feedback from the entire organization  

· Contracts for the conference are signed 3 years in advance

· The organization needs revenue.  The 25% reserve in the treasury no longer exists.  We usually have $15,000 - $18,000 in reserves after all conference expenses have been paid.  This year, we expect an ending balance of $8,000 - $13,000.   Food and meeting room costs have increased 25%.  Had the 2003 conference not been held, the organization would have run out of funds.
President-elect Carla Epting-Davis added that the revenue sharing presentations were to inform the membership of new partnerships and were not to be used as a vendor presentation to showcase their product
Vice-president Joy Chambers-Gadbois expressed her concern that if revenue sharing is considered an endorsement, we may lose other vendors.  We need continued vendor support.  

Kathy Kyne raised the question of a membership fee.  Gerry Fisher said he supports a $150 - $200/annual membership fee.  Gerry also questioned if CACCRAO’s non-profit status would be jeopardized by vendor partnerships.   Kristie Anderson clarified that non-profit organizations can make money but that taxes would need to be paid on the revenue.
Several participants expressed their concern that they were hearing about the proposal so late in the conference.  Karla said the 6:00 – 7:00 p.m. hour was set aside for the discussion.  She also said that the intent of the meeting was to discuss the basic issue of whether or not CACCRAO should enter partnerships with vendors and, if the group agreed, to discuss both vendor proposals.
Deborah stated that it’s OK if no vote takes place.  We may want to explore additional options.  All comments are welcome.  The Executive Board has tried to remain neutral.
Additional Questions, Comments:

· How would CACCRAO members who did not attend the conference receive information?  Answer:  via the listserve

· Many schools who now pay PACRAO dues would be willing to redirect those dues to CACCRAO should we begin charging a membership fee

· What is CACCRAO’s liability? Answer:  There is no liability to CACCRAO.  AACRAO’s original proposals were reviewed by Sierra’s legal office.  No problems were found.

· If a vote was to be held after the discussion, the ballot should be changed to reflect the specific terms of each proposal.

· One vote per college.

· Could other vendors offer revenue sharing?  Answer:  Yes.

· Credentials, Inc. paid the way for several Sierra College staff members to attend.  

· The Exec Board should draft a statement and distribute to the listserve for discussion before a vote is taken.

Action Item:

Deborah asked for a voice vote to the following question:  Are we ready to vote tonight?  Yes:  none  No:  unanimous

The meeting was adjourned at 6:50 p.m. with no action taken on the vendor proposals.
